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4) Professional Careers in Aging

Paid caregiving is essential to older adults and their ability to live independently.  Over 5 million
families in California are caring for an aging loved one, and nearly 2 million of those are caring for
someone with Alzheimer’s or another dementia.  This represents billions of dollars in unpaid time
spent caring for an aging person.  In addition, professional caregivers provide direct care in
settings such as skilled nursing, assisted living, adult day care, and in a person’s own home.
Professional caregivers earn less than half of the State’s median income and one in four are
living below the Federal poverty limit.  Innovative solutions to promote change in the delivery of
care, including virtual care and telehealth are needed to close the gap between care needs and
the caregiver labor force.  As the cost of paid caregiving for individuals increases, other models of
care must be explored such as, receiving care in congregate or group settings.

SCAC’s recommendation to the Board is to support advocacy efforts and goals outlined by the
California Commission on Aging which encourages increased workforce diversity and cultural
competency by raising awareness of Gerontology and Geriatric related fields and normalize
continuing education for adults throughout their lifespan in higher education and short-term
training programs.

This priority is aligned with MPA Goal #4 “Caregiving That Works”

5) Affording Aging

Advance planning is critical for ensuring economic security for seniors as they age.  Knowing the
cost of various care options helps seniors and their families be able to make informed decisions
based on affordability.  Without transparent pricing, the in-home care and assisted living
industries establish their own pricing structure which often isn’t disclosed until the service is
requested.  For example, the monthly rate for an assisted living facility doesn’t reflect additional
costs if medication needs to given, or a weekend meal is requested, or to have help with laundry
service.  Upfront, transparent pricing will provide the tools and information families need to make
the best care decisions based on health needs as well as financial resources.  Rate sheet and
pricing information should be a condition of inclusion into public referral databases.

SCAC’s recommendation to the Board is to ensure that County resource and referral services
require private companies such as in-home care and assisted living to provide pricing information
in order to be included in a public database.  Further, a template for price comparison such as an
Orange County Uniform Rate Sheet should be developed and required of long-term care
providers to aid families who are researching several options simultaneously.

This priority is aligned with MPA Goal #5 “Affording Aging”
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